Community Preservation Committee

December 11, 2006

PRESENT, MEMBERS:  Mr. Hallin, Chair; Mr. McKain, Vice Chair; Mr. Bulman, Ms. Butler, Mr. Leavitt, Mr. Scott
OTHERS:  Ms. Crowell, Administrative Assistant; Mr. Murray, Board of Selectmen; Mr. Bjorklund

CALL TO ORDER-  7:05 p.m.
I.  CORRESPONDENCE:
A.  A letter has been received from Lawrence Mayo in opposition to the First Cliff proposal and asking for an accounting of funds spent by CPC.  Mr. Hallin and Ms. Crowell will put together an outline on what has been done in the past five years.  Mr. Bulman suggested that when discussing the reserve fund, future projects should be mentioned.  The numbers will be double checked.  Mr. Leavitt noted that completed, ongoing, and current projects should be identified and explained.  The website will be updated to reflect activity since the last Town Meeting.  Mr. Leavitt will inform Mr. Mayo of this, and invite him to attend a meeting.  The website update will include the importance of putting money into affordable housing. 
B.  A letter from the Waterways Committee states that both that committee and the Marine Park Committee support, in principle, the McLaughlin proposal for First Cliff.

II.    OLD BUSINESS
A.  Egypt Park:  Mr. Hallin said he believed the project to be a good idea, but feels the Community Preservation Committee has been asked to fund too much of it.  He noted that CPC had funded 45-60% of the Hatherly School and Cushing fields, etc.  He can support the Egypt Park proposal if there is more funding from other sources.
Mr. Leavitt pointed out that the Hatherly and Cushing schools had organized PTOs.  Egypt Park is a discrete neighborhood project, which is a little different.  CPC presently has a large reserve that is presently collecting 3% interest.  He feels the committee has a good record, but he would like to see more money spent on good projects.
Mr. Bulman noted that most of the reserve is dedicated to housing.  If the Crosby farm comes up, much of it may be needed.  Mr. Bulman favors the Egypt Park proposal, but feels the cost to the Town could be further toned down.

Mr. Hallin said he spoke to several builders and the costs as submitted are pretty accurate.  He thinks the neighborhood can form a group and raise money.  In principle, he approves the idea of the park.  There is impact from the train, DPW, etc.  He suggested that the committee could approve the proposal and ask the group if they can raise more of the cost.  They did get it down from the original $245,000.  

Mr. McKain said he felt the group should be applauded for cutting the price in half.  He believes that if CPC approves $100,000 the park will still happen.
Mr. Bulman suggested that CPC offer $100,000 which will enable significant work to be done.

B.  Country Way:  Mr. Hallin reported that he had not heard anything further regarding this proposal.  Mr. Scott observed that the committee had approved $15,000 for this purchase.  Mr. Hallin will call Mr. Kalishes and ask him to speak to the owners.

C.  Driftway:  There is a question as to how much money will be available from other sources for this project.  Members discussed whether the boat ramp can still be built and stand alone.  Mr. Hallin noted that the walk path along the railroad bed is also included in the Rail With Trail project and it, too, could stand alone.  Mr. Scott noted that a significant amount of money has been removed.

Mr. Leavitt pointed out that, without any planning, there are some great paths in the Driftway area.  He walks his daily along foot paths around the old spoils area.  They had not needed consultants.  He suggested that it may not be necessary to spend so much on consultants.  Mr. Leavitt added that CPC should ask some hard questions.

Mr. Leavitt also stated that it is necessary to build the boat ramp as a first step.  Mr. Scott agreed, saying it would be of great benefit to the community.  

Mr. Bjorklund said the Town should identify a pertinent project, make it workable, and build it.  He was reminded that Mr. Kalishes had said the permitting will take years.
Mr. Hallin noted that it might be possible to build a path from Dunkin Donuts to Damon’s Point.  Mr. Scott said there is a creek that would require a small bridge and Mr. Hallin suggested that it may be possible to go as far as the creek, then go elsewhere for funding for the bridge.  
Mr. Bulman asked what that would cost.  Mr. Hallin replied that it was included in Rails with Trails and Mr. Scott said he believed it was $170,000.  Members of the Conservation Commission will attend the next meeting for a full discussion.  It was agreed that parking is crucial.
Mr. Scott said some land survey would be necessary, and Mr. Bjorklund noted that it would be actually possible to get somewhere if the trail is built.  It would parallel Driftway and provide an alternate transportation route.

Mr. Leavitt asked if it would be used, and Mr. Hallin said he knows people who use it now.  When it is connected with Greenbush it will be important.  Driftway, as it is now, is a very busy road.

Mr. Hallin added that it is will provide an infrastructure that would be used by many people, and suggested that the Conservation Commission should go out into the community and get people involved.  He wants to discuss the matter with Mr. Snow.

Mr. Scott pointed out that completing the trail as planned might cut down on speeding on Driftway.  

III. DISCUSSIONS:

1.  Affordable Housing Plan-  Mr. Hallin said he feels comfortable endorsing this plan, as it is compliance with the DHCD plan as found on the internet.  He and Mr. Bulman agreed that according to state guidelines a municipality will get more credit for affordable rental property, but it is necessary to have an accepted plan in order to get credit from the state.  If necessary, it can always be amended later.
Ms. Butler said she, too, felt comfortable with the proposal.  Mr. Hallin added that if it passes at Town Meeting they may be able to go out to bid.  
Mr. Leavitt suggested that the Town really needs a live community that will take a leadership position on this issue.  He noted that the Housing Authority is busy with Wheeler Park, but the Housing Partnership has the authority to focus on the Affordable Housing Plan and to get it moving.  He added that everything must be done carefully.

Mr. Bulman said that Canton has 10.2% affordable housing, while Scituate has 4.6%.  Asked why this is so, Mr. Bulman said Canton has a sizeable strip of commercial property on Route 138.  

Mr. Leavitt suggested that other interested people be asked to become involved.  
2.  First Cliff Proposal- Mr. Hallin does not believe there is sufficient time to get all necessary work done on this proposal before Town Meeting, but it may be possible for next March’s Special Town Meeting.
Mr. Bulman noted that Ms. Jenkins has said the land will not be available a year from now, and Mr. Scott observed that Mr. McLaughlin has had the P&S for three years.

Mr. Hallin said it would be good for the Town to own the area in back if it can be purchased at a lower cost.  

In response to questions by Mr. Leavitt, members said they thought there had been no movement in the past few years because of market conditions.  The P&S is open ended so long as it is being actively pursued.  

3.  Egypt Park-  Mr. McKain said the proponents are to be commended for cutting the cost as much as they have.  It’s a good deal lower than other projects, and he feels it could be a valuable project.

Mr. Bulman suggested that the committee could go up to 75% of a cap of $100,000, if the proponents can raise the other 25% in cash or in-kind contributions.  A similar thing was done for Habitat for Humanity.
Mr. Scott said this would make it possible for them to start cleaning up the site.

MOTION by Mr. Scott to approve 75% of project cost for Phase I of Egypt Park, with a cap of $100,000 coming from the Community Preservation Committee.  During the ensuing discussion it was agreed that as the Egypt Park committee raises cash or in-kind services, they can come back to CPC for increments.  
Mr. Bjorklund suggested that it might not be wise to let them start without money, as there would be a danger that the project would be left unfinished.  Mr. Scott said the preparation area of 22,000’ needs site work and grading.  Each time something is done there will be an improvement.  This would give them an incentive to finish, and the area needs to be cleaned up.
Mr. Leavitt noted that it is a detailed proposal that should be completed and not left unfinished.  

Mr. McKain said this is for Phase I.  They could come back later for Phase II.

The motion was SECONDED by Mr. Bulman and passed UNANIMOUSLY.  Mr. Hallin will talk to Mr. Bangert. 

4.  Country Way:  
Mr. Hallin said he has not yet heard whether Mr. Pulio will accept $15,000 for this property, as approved at last week’s meeting.  He will discuss the matter with Mr. Kalishes.
ADJOURNMENT-  At 8:30 p.m. Mr. Bulman MOVED adjournment.  The motion was SECONDED by Mr. McKain and passed UNANIMOUSLY.
Respectfully submitted,

Claire McDonough
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